

# The Fetter Family

Míssionaries to



## Micronesia

January/February 2010

### **Contact Information:**

The Fetter Family 401 W. Bigelow Ave. Findlay, OH 45840 (419) 306-6041

### **Sending Church:**

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

### **Support Address:**

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



## **Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,**

I would like to thank everyone that has been praying for Megan and her family. If you did not know, Megan's younger brother Jared was in a bad car accident on December 29<sup>th</sup>. He passed away the next day and has left behind a wife and two boys. His boys are 2yrs old and 1yr old. Jared was only 22yrs old and we are appreciative for your continual prayers. We don't know God's plans, but I do know that God can work in times like these and make us better vessels for His service.

January has just flown by! We have been traveling in Tennessee, North Carolina, and Florida with our last meeting in Ohio. This last big trip had to be broken up into three trips because of the accident, but we were able to make all of our meetings because some of the pastors were willing to move a couple of our meetings. I am thankful for the willingness of these pastors to help in a time of need and for the great meetings we have had in January.

We are having our church sendoff the weekend of the 21st of February and we are now leaving for Micronesia in less than a month. We are flying out on February 25th from Detroit Metro at noon. We are planning on working with my parents for at least a year on the island of Kosrae. There we will be helping train a national pastor, work in a Bible Institute, train a national to work with the teens, start a Ladies' Bible study and anything else that Dad needs help working on. We are excited to start our Micronesian ministry. This has been a burden of mine since I was 6yrs old and now we are only a month away. I lived out in the islands as a child, but now I am the missionary with my family. We are looking forward to the blessings and challenges that God has for us in the islands.

Thank you for your faithful support! We would not be able to go if it were not for you and your giving spirit. We have been blessed by so many and would not be at this point without your help. Thank you again - our next letter will be from Micronesia.

Until He Comes.

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter danielfetter5@hotmail.com